

Donnington Wood Infant School & Nursery

Newsletter

Friday 5th September 2025



We have had a fantastic first few days back in school and nursery. The children are settling really well into their new classrooms and getting used to some slightly different routines with the temporary buildings.

The builders are continuing to work on the main school building. They have started to remove the old roof but this is not a quick process. The building site is secure and not accessible by anyone in school. We will continue to share updates on our Facebook page as work progressing over the next few months.

This week we are sending a printed copy of the newsletter home with every child. The newsletter is emailed every Friday to all parents. Please look out for it (and check your spam if it doesn't arrive). The newsletter is also available on our website (Parents section). On the website you will also find lots of other information about school and nursery. There is a translate facility if you would prefer to read the website in a different language. Scan the QR code to go to the website or click on the link below.

Donnington Wood Infant School and Nursery



PE in school

Children wear their PE kit to school

Reception (Classes 5 & 6) Monday

Year 1 (Classes 3 & 4) Tuesday & Wednesday

Year 2 (Classes 1 & 2) Wednesday & Friday

PE Kit

plain white t-shirt, navy/black shorts/joggers/leggings, cardigan/ school jumper, trainers/plimsolls.

Times Of The Day



School

8:40 doors open (close at 8:45) 3:10 end of the day

Nursery

8:40 - 8:50 morning doors open 11:35 - collect from the office

12:30 drop off at the office 3:20 - 3:30 collect from nursery

If your child is late, please bring them to the office and a member of staff will take them to class.

Parking

Now that all the classrooms are on the field and playground we are aware that most parents are using the pedestrian entrance on Baldwin Webb Avenue in the morning and afternoon.

This is causing a lot of congestion on the road and concerns about road safety with people crossing between parked cars. We are exploring if there are any measures that can be put in place to make the road and crossing safer.

Please can we ask parents to park considerately and not to block driveways, however quick you will be. The yellow zig-zag markings at all 3 entrances are designed to keep everyone safe. Please do not park on the yellow zigzags.

Disabled parking spaces are available on site. If you need to use one of these spaces please talk to the school office to request a permit and make sure you also display a valid blue badge.

Office opening times

The office is open for phone calls or visitors between 8:30 and 4:00. If you phone before or after these times, please leave a message on the answerphone. You can email donnwood.infants@taw.org.uk at any time of the day (or night) and staff will read your email during office opening times.

Attendance

Whole School - 94%

Class 1 - 91.76%

Class 2 - 87.50%

Class 3 - 93.97%

Class 4 - 94.40%

Class 5 - 99.20%



Lates = 7Lost Learning =



 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\longrightarrow}$

☆

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\swarrow}$

Early Bird = Class 5

Golden Book

Everyone in school and nursery for a fantastic start 🖈 to the year and for managing so well with all the changes.

Breakfast Club 7:45 - 8:40£2 per day Please come to the main reception door for Breakfast Club.



Please make sure your child's clothes, shoes, coat and PE kit are named. A number of items have already gone missing or been muddled up and it is much easier to sort out when items are labelled.

